Liberal Studies Committee Minutes 
September 30, 1999 
Zink Conference Room 
3:15 PM 

Members present: M. Sadler, M. Swinker, Xi Wang, R. Soni, B. Mitchell, D. Ausel 

Members excused: B. Carter, C. Zoni, W. Foran, B.Goodwin 

Meeting called to order at 3:15 p.m. 

For information: 
Dr. Dennis Ausel introduced and welcomed as the College of Education substitute for Dr. Nedra Nastase for the fall term. 

Report on meeting with Professor A. Hulse, BI 116 Introduction to Marine Biology. 

Report on the revised syllabus submitted to the LS office by Dr. David Myers, Criminology. He more than adequately addressed the concerns raised about the syllabus for CR 451. 

Report from Xi Wang that Dr. Michele Wagner, History Department, intends to submit her HI 481 course as an LS 499 proposal but has not had adequate time to prepare it this semester. 

Action: 
Approved minutes from September 16, 1999 meeting on a Soni/Wang motion. Approved minutes from the September 23, 1999 meeting on a Swinker/Sadler motion. 

Reviewed FM 385 proposal submitted by Dr. Joan Schmitt requesting Type I and Type II Writing approval. Dr. Schrnitt was not free to attend the meeting because of a class conflict and Mary Swinker fielded questions from the committee about the proposal. Action was deferred on this proposal pending more information/explanation about the following: 

1)
How will students be guided in the writing process throughout this course? 

2)
Is it possible to have one major assignment that evolves over the semester where students have the opportunity for faculty feedback about their writing and complete the project as an edited, polished and finished product? 

3)
Would like to see examples of the major projects for the course (description, purpose and evaluation criteria) 

4)
Assignments were difficult to follow as they were presented in the proposal. It would be helpful to the committee if all assignments were listed together (major projects and in-class assignments) along with the purpose, description, instructions and evaluation criteria included for each. Although you provided good and varied examples of the in-class assignments in your proposal most of these are not graded and do not provide opportunities for revision. In light of this, the committee is more interested in the projects that require substantial amounts of writing and opportunities for feedback and revision. 

5) 
Is there a substantial amount of writing expected of students in this course (15-20 pages or at least 5000 words)? In what ways do you envision this course will facilitate helping students improve their technical or formal writing skills throughout the semester? 

6) 
Could there be opportunities for more revision of writing in the course? 

7) 
Description of the criteria for grading and calculation of the final grade was not clear and therefore could benefit from a more detailed explanation. 

8) 
If pages 1-2 of this proposal are to be included in the student syllabus, #1-4 are incorrectly numbered. 

Adjourned at 4:40 p.m. 

